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S T A T E M E N T  
 
 

by EU High Representative Catherine Ashton on  

the Joint Plan of Action with Iran 

 

 

The High Representative of the European Union for Foreign Affairs and Security Policy and 
Vice President of the Commission, issued the following statement today: 
 
"Following up to the Joint Plan of Action agreed between the E3/EU+3 and Iran in November 
in Geneva, we have today decided to begin the implementation of a six-month phase of 
initial confidence-building measures aimed at addressing international concerns about Iran's 
nuclear activities. 
 
Today, Iran has implemented the nuclear-related measures agreed in the Joint Plan of Action, 
and Foreign Ministers of the EU adopted the necessary legislation to suspend the EU 
measures set out in the Joint Plan of Action for a period of six months. The suspension of 
these sanctions will enter into force today. 
 
Over the coming six months, proper implementation of the agreed measures will be key. 
 
This is an important first step, but more work will be needed to fully address the international 
community's concerns regarding the exclusively peaceful nature of the Iranian nuclear 
programme. We aim to start negotiations about a comprehensive solution with Iran in 
February." 
 

___________________ 
 


